

April 5, 2006

Mayor Sullivan and Members of City Council City Hall Vancouver, BC

Dear Mayor Sullivan and Members of Council;

The Park Board at its Planning Committee meeting of April 4, 2006 received a delegation from the Roundhouse Community Arts and Recreation Society. The delegation requested that the Board formally support the naming of the Canada Line station nearest to the Roundhouse as the Yaletown-Roundhouse Station.

The Planning Committee passed the following resolution,

That the Park Board formally endorse the Society's request, and ask that City Council support the goal of having the Yaletown Canada Line station named Yaletown-Roundhouse Station.

The Board requests that City Council approve a motion to support the goal of having the Yaletown Canada Line station named the Yaletown-Roundhouse station.

Yours truly,

Commissioner Heather Holden

Chair

cc Mayor Malcolm Brodie, Chair, Greater Vancouver Transit Authority Judy Rogers, City Manager

Syd Baxter, City Clerk

Elizabeth Snow, President, Roundhouse Community Arts and Recreation Centre